
The Days of Unending Christmas Have Arrived 
 

By Pastor Chris 
 

Are you ready for Sept. 17? On that day, a significant countdown begins:  
100 days until Christmas.  
 

For most of us, Christmas hovers somewhere far off the radar. Summer just  
ended! School and fall sports just kicked off. Who thinks about Christmas right 
now? But for retailers, the next several months mean the difference between 
boom or bust; promotion or a pink slip; profit or pain. You can’t miss the signs. 
Marketing, decorating and sales have started. Pay attention! The lowest prices 
of the year are coming! 
 

God’s promises, however, are not unique to one season. God took on flesh in 
the person of Jesus Christ to bring forgiveness, life and peace for all. Our Lord’s 
arrival changed everything! This truth does not just matter during Christmas.  
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OUR MISSION  

is to share  

God’s message,  

to grow in our  

faith, to love and 

serve others. 

September 2022 

BSLC Fall Schedule 
 

Wednesday, Sept. 7  
6:15 p.m. Confirmation grades 7-9  

6:30 p.m. Praise Band Practice 
7:30 p.m. Confirmation Parent Meeting 

 

Rally Sunday, Sept. 11 
8:15 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. Worship  

Bibles for Third-Graders - either service 
Installation of Sunday School Teachers - either service 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School and Adult Bible Study 
Noon Rally Sunday Potluck in Fellowship Hall 

 

Wednesday, Sept. 14 
7:30 p.m. Choir 

 

7:30-9 p.m. LYF grades 6-12 

Fall Office Hours 
9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. 

Monday-Thursday 
Pastor Chris and  

Pastor Brian  
by appointment. 

Rally Sunday Potluck Sept. 11 
 

Come celebrate rally Sunday! There will be a church potluck with fun,  
fellowship and youth games with a church potluck beginning at noon on  
Sunday, Sept. 11, at the church in the fellowship hall. Burgers, hot dogs and 
buns will be provided. Bring a side dish or dessert to share and enjoy a potluck 
lunch and fellowship with your church family! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Beautiful Savior’s 40 anniversary congregational celebration will  
be held at 9:15 a.m. between services on Sunday, Oct. 16.  The  
celebration will include recognition of the charter members of the  
congregation; a timeline display highlighting important events in  
our 40 years; a photo display of our church family through the  
years; celebration activities in the church services; and cake and  
refreshments will be served between the worship services. If you’re  
interested in serving on the anniversary committee, or if you have  
other ideas you’d like to see incorporated into the celebration, please 
contact Loretta Swanson at (218) 236-1891 or loretgswa@gmail.com. 

Upcoming Bible Studies 
 

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible 
study: “Love and Life for All” -  
Our society often devalues God’s gift 
of life, diminishing the personhood 
and dignity of those considered  
undesirable or an inconvenience. 
This includes - but is not limited to - 
the unborn, the severely  
handicapped, the infirm, the helpless 
and the aged. How can the church 
welcome, protect and love those 
whom society would rather discard? 
In the coming weeks, Sunday  
morning Bible’s study will be “Love 
and Life for All.” It will consider  
God’s precious gift of life, Christ’s 
redeeming sacrifice to bring all  
eternal life and our role in sharing 
God’s love with and defending those 
whom society would rather forget.  
  

7 p.m. Tuesday night Bible study: 
“Overcoming Life’s Sorrows: 
Learning from Jeremiah” - This 
tour of the book of Jeremiah shows 
us how to find comfort amid life’s 
grief and heartbreaks by pointing us 
to Jeremiah’s reliance on God and 
ultimately pointing us to Jesus, the 
real “man of sorrows” and the One  
in whom all hope and joy are found. 
This study is offered in person  
and via Zoom. You may enter the 
meeting manually: Meeting ID:  
878 698 0623; Passcode: 497670 
 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible 
study: Beginning Thursday, Sept. 8, 
we invite you to grab a cup of your 
favorite warm beverage and join us 
in “Sip, Savor, and Drink Deeply” by 
Deb Burma. This study will give a 
way of taking familiar coffee-shop 
imagery, connecting it to our daily 
lives and pouring in the rich aroma 
and flavor of God’s Word.  
 

7 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 15: Married  
Couple Bible Study - The married 
couple small group Bible study will 
be taking a look at what God's Word  
has to say about marriage and  
why it is still so relevant today!  
 

7 p.m. Monday, Sept. 19: Men’s  
Bible Study - Enjoy fellowship with 
other men from our church and learn 
what the Bible says about the  
vocation God has given us. 

The Days of Unending Christmas Have Arrived 
                                                              (Continued from Page 1.) 
 

Bringing more savings than any sale, warming hearts more than  
any hearth, filling you with good things more than any holiday  
smorgasbord and offering more worth than any gift, Jesus made  
you, the poor in Spirit, rich beyond measure.  
 

Do you really have to wait 100 days for Christmas joy? Think of all  
the gifts you have in Christ! God’s word and promise are fully revealed 
in Him and given through Him. Our Lord’s all-availing sacrifice atoned 
for your sin once for all; even now, Jesus intercedes for you. The  
promised new ruler on David’s throne ushered in the Kingdom of God, 
smashing the schemes of the devil, the world and your sinful flesh!  
Jesus came to be your Prophet, Priest and King forever!  
 

Our Lord has another gift yet to give to 
you: His return. Like Christmas, that event 
probably seems like a long way off. It’s 
something you might not think about or 
dwell upon now. But Jesus promises that 
He will come quickly and soon. Every year, 
I make a vow that I will begin preparations 
for Christmas earlier, and every year, it 
sneaks up on me. I find myself scrambling 
and stressed because of my failure to  
remember God’s glad tidings of great joy 
for all people given in Christ.  
 

But through the Means of Grace, God 
keeps your lamp of faith burning. The gifts 
just keep on coming throughout all times, 
dates and seasons. God began this work of faith in your baptism. He  
sustains it through His life- and Spirit-giving Word. He invites you to His 
holy Supper for the forgiveness of sins and strengthening of your faith!  
Jesus is God’s gift to celebrate Christmas day and every day.  
 

Do you really have to wait 100 days for Christmas joy? We don’t know 
what date our Lord was born, and we do not know the day of His return. 
But by God-faith, you can know and celebrate that the days of  
unending Christmas -- Immanuel God with us – have arrived. 
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Are You Being Called?  
 

There are many ways you can help serve Beautiful 
Savior. Prayerfully consider if you could step up and 
help in one of the following areas: 
 

• Long-range Planning Committee 
• 40th Anniversary Planning Committee 
• Fellowship Captain 
• Running PowerPoint 
• Pictorial Directory  
• Altar Guild 
 

See Pastor Chris or Pastor Brian if interested. 
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Baptisms 
 

August 24:  Ellie Elaine Olthoff, daughter 
of Josh Olthoff and Jayden Bechtel, born  
June 19, 2022. Her sponsors are Aaron 
and ReNae Simnons, Mariah Kurtz. 

Portals of Prayer Available 
 

The October-December Portals of Prayer are now 
available. You may pick them up in the narthex.  
If you stop in during the week, call the church  
office to make sure someone will be around. 

Sunday School Begins Sept. 11,  
Volunteers Needed 
 

Sunday school begins Sept. 11, and it’s time to    
register your child for class. We have a new          
curriculum this year! The registration form can be 
found in the narthex or on the church website. 
 

As the school year approaches, we are looking for 
people to teach, team-teach, assist in a classroom, 
help with memory work, take attendance, and assist 
with the Christmas program. Let Stacy Knudson, 
Pastor Brian or the office know if you would be    
willing to help with our Sunday School program. 

Confirmation Classes  
 

As a part of our education ministry, BSLC offers 
confirmation classes for students in seventh through 
ninth grades. If you have a child in one of those 
classes, please have them join us in-person  
beginning at  6:15 p.m. Wednesday, Sept. 7. There 
will also be a short meeting following confirmation at 
7:30 p.m. with parents to review our confirmation 
program this year. If you have any questions, please 
talk with Pastor Chris or Pastor Brian. 

Bibles for Third-graders 
 

The scriptures implore us to 
keep the Word of the Lord  
in front of us as a constant  
reminder of how much God 
does for us, especially  
salvation through Jesus Christ. 
God’s word is also a means of 
grace, by which God works 
faith in us.  
 

Because God’s word is such a special gift, all  
children entering third grade will receive a Bible 
during the 8:15 or 10:45 a.m. service on Rally  
Sunday, Sept. 11. Please join us for this special 
celebration! This year’s third-graders include: 
 

   Peyton Greenheck  Levi Schulz     
   Ava Johnson  Gavin Sweeney 
   Andrew Kenney  Trygve Thomassen 
   Abigail Kubista  Alaysha Waldvogel 
   Scarlett Moilan  Eliza Wirtz 

Voters Meeting 
 

Beautiful Savior will hold a fall voters meeting at 
9:30 a.m. on Sunday, Sept. 18, between worship 
services. There will be reports from the various 
boards and committees. This is your chance to find 
out more about the ministry of our church. 

NYG Presentation  
Rescheduled for Sept. 11 
 

The NYG presentation has been rescheduled. It will 
follow the potluck picnic on Sunday, Sept. 11. The 
NYG youth will host a presentation for those who   
supported them through the envelope sponsorship 
fundraiser. Anyone is invited to attend. 

LWML Fall Salad Luncheon  
 

The Beautiful Savior LWML will host a fall salad 
luncheon at 10 a.m. Saturday, Oct. 1. It will start 
with a silent auction, entertainment and a short 
presentation by Hope, Inc. This will be followed by 
a lunch with tea and a special donation to Hope, 
Inc. If you are interested in hosting a table you can 
sign up in the narthex. If you are able to donate a 
silent auction item contact Kim in the church office.  

Coming in November... 
 

We plan to compile a new pictorial directory in       
celebration of BSLC’s 40th anniversary. Photos   
taken in November will be available for to use for 
Christmas cards. More information to come soon. 



 
 
 
Service Group - Our captains will call    

asking for treats or help with events. Thanks for 
your help.  
September: S with captain Maggie Stende 
October: T-Z vacant 
 

Elders - Our elders greet members and  

visitors, help the pastors with any needs and see 
that all goes well at worship service. If you have 
any concerns for our church, please talk to head 
elder Adam Tykwinski or any of the other elders.   
 

Quilting and Fellowship - We meet the 

second and fourth Thursday of the month. Join us 
from 10:30 a.m.-2 p.m. on Thursday, Sept. 8 and 
22. Feel free to come and go as you are able. We 
will resume potluck lunches.  If you have any  
questions, call Donna Ceroll at 232-2464. 
 

Gold Club -  Join us for some potluck food, 

faith and fellowship. Our next get-together will be  
at noon on Wednesday, Sept. 14. Bring a dish to 
share. Gold Club is for everyone!  
 

Evangelism/Stewardship - The  

Beautiful Savior Evangelism and Stewardship  
committees will meet at 11:30 a.m. on Tuesday, 
Sept. 20, at Ruby Tuesday. Any member of  
Beautiful Savior is invited to attend. Please RSVP 
to the church office by Monday, Sept. 19. You may 
also email Tim at tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com. 

Beautiful Garden Group - We are    

harvesting veggies. Bring your gloves, water to 
drink, a hoe and any smaller boxes, cloth bags     
or containers to put veggies in. We work in the  
garden at 5:30 p.m. every Wednesday and 8 a.m. 
Saturday, or whenever you are able. Please email 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com if you wish to be 
added to the communications list! 
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members,  

men and women of any age, are invited to gather  
at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at Randy’s, 2130  
University Drive S., Fargo.   
 

LWML - We will meet at 6 p.m. on Thursday, 

Sept. 15. All women are welcome! 
 

Fellowship Captain Needed - We are in need of  
a fellowship captain beginning in the month of   
October. Prayerfully consider if you could step up 
and be a captain. Our captains contact members to 
line up treats for Sundays and to set up or clean up 
for special services. A captain is responsible for a 
month at a time. E-mail Mary Seiffert at          
mseiffert@midco.net if interested. 
 

ND District Fall Retreat “Consecrated”: Save 
the date for Friday - Sunday, Sept. 16-18, at   
Shepherd’s Hill at the Crossroads in St. John, ND. 
Cost is $70 for lodging and $70 for registration. 
Forms are in  the narthex. 
 

Fall Rally “Pray Date: The ACTS of prayer, 
Thess. 5:16-18 Adoration Confession     
Thanksgiving Supplication”: Saturday, Oct. 8 at 
Trinity Lutheran in Hope. Registration is from 8:45-
9:15 a.m. and lunch is included.  
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LCMS District Office is Hiring 
 

The LCMS ND District Office is hiring an office  
manager. Duties include customer service,  
accounts receivable, accounts payable, publishing  
and file management. Position is located in Fargo  
and is 20-25 hours per week. Contact Tami Ulland  
at (701) 360-1469 or lcms.nd.busman@gmail.com. 

BSLC Business Directory 
 

Please register your business by filling out the  
business directory card available in the narthex or 
sending an email  to the church office by Sept. 30. 
When we have the list compiled, we will make a  
directory available to all BSLC members. 

encourageMENt -  
LCMS Men’s Ministry Breakfast 
 

Beautiful Savior men, mark your calendars for the 
encourageMENt - breakfast event from 9 a.m. to 
noon Saturday, Oct. 8, at Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, Fargo. Rev. Bernie Worral will be  
presenting about the PALS program. To register, 
email Corey Isaak at corey.isaak@gracefargo.org. 

F-M LFL Fall Dessert Banquet 
 

The Lutherans for Life 32nd Fall Dessert Banquet 
will be at 3 p.m. on Sunday, Sept. 25, at  
St. Andrew Lutheran Church, 1005 1st St, West 
Fargo. Guest speaker is Carol Tobias speaking on 
“Life...the Battle Isn’t Over.” To register, email 
Mary Wittenberg at: FMLFLBanquet 
@outlook.com or call 701-361-9904.  

mailto:tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com
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A Warning - Do You Like Them or Hate Them?  
By Pastor Brian 

 

“Woe to you who are complacent in Zion, and to you who feel secure on Mount Samaria, you notable men of 
the foremost nation, to whom the people of Israel come! Go to Calneh and look at it; go from there to great  
Hamath, and then go down to Gath in Philistia. Are they better off than your two kingdoms? Is their land larger 
than yours? You put off the evil day and bring near a reign of terror. You lie on beds inlaid with ivory and 
lounge on your couches. You dine on choice lambs and fattened calves. You strum away on your harps like 
David and improvise on musical instruments. You drink wine by the bowlful and use the finest lotions, but you 
do not grieve over the ruin of Joseph. Therefore, you will be among the first to go into exile; your feasting and 
lounging will end.”  (Amos 6:1-7). 
 

It’s a dreadful feeling. You’re cruising down the freeway, enjoying the    
countryside; up one hill and down the next and then…in your rearview mirror 
coming down the ramp with red and blue lights flashing—a highway patrol 
officer! Your heart sinks as your foot hits the brakes. Your eyes scan the 
speedometer to see that you were 14 over. As the officer pulls in behind you 
and you come to a stop, you hope that you’ll just get a warning. 
 

When it comes to warnings, there are some we like and some we don’t. 
When the officer graciously gives a warning, we’re relieved—mainly         
because we won’t have to pay a fine, worry about points on our record or 
have to appear in court. Yet that warning hopefully serves its main purpose, 
to get us to slow down and obey the laws of the land, for our safety and the 
safety of others. 
 

Through the Prophet Amos, God gave a spiritual warning to His Old        
Testament people. They weren’t speeding; they were actually too slow, too 
lethargic, too complacent, too satisfied with the status quo of their faith life. 
In the warning, Amos points out that these people were more concerned 
about their own lives, their own comfy couches, having fine meals and tasty 
wine to drink. “All is well,” they thought, but nothing could have been further 
from the truth. They—the descendants of Joseph—were in spiritual ruin and 
they would be exiled. What a strong warning and call to repent! 
 

Amos’ words of warning must not fall on deaf ears today. We must take a close look at our lives. Are we  
feasting on the creature comforts of this world? Are we investing in things that only rot and decay, while the 
preaching and teaching ministry of God’s Word struggles? If we fail to heed the warning of the way sin and  
selfish living permeates our lives, we’re heading for much worse than a speeding ticket or traffic court. We  
desperately need to hear God’s warning and call to repent. 
 

These spiritual warnings come from our God who is merciful and doesn’t want anyone to perish. He wants   
all to repent and live. What’s more, our God gives us a promise, that whoever believes in Jesus as their    
Savior will not perish from sin, but will have eternal life. May we heed God’s warning this day, and trust in   
His Son always! 
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Memory Verse Challenge 
 

Sept. 4: 1 Thessalonians 5:23 -  Now may the God of peace himself sanctify you completely, 
and may your whole spirit and soul and body be kept blameless at the coming of our Lord  
Jesus Christ. 
 

Sept. 11: Deuteronomy 31:6 - Be strong and courageous. Do not fear or be in dread of them, 
for it is the Lord your God who goes with you. He will not leave you or forsake you. 
 

Sept. 18: Hebrews 12:1–2 - Let us run with endurance … looking to Jesus, the founder and 
perfecter of our faith, who for the joy that was set before him endured the cross, despising the shame, and is 
seated at the right hand of the throne of God. 
 

Sept. 25: Micah 7:7 - But as for me, I will look to the Lord; I will wait for the God of my salvation; my God will 
hear me. 
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What an important thing it is that we may sometimes 
take for granted! I am referring to the study, prayer,  
effort and time that our pastors put in week after week 
(and several times a week during certain times of the 
church year) to craft a sermon message for us. As I 
prepare these monthly newsletter articles, I see the  
various sermon titles listed by the pastors. This  
causes me to anticipate what the message will be; but 
it should also cause us all to remember to continually 
lift our pastors up in prayer with thanksgiving! 
 

Your financial support, checks may be sent to  
Main Street Living North, 821 Fifth Ave. S., Fargo,  
ND 58103, or donate by credit card or your PayPal 
account on the website. Thank you. 
 

September pastors and sermons are as follows: 
Sept. 4:  Rev. Karl Webber, St. John Lutheran 
Church, Ottertail, and St. Paul Lutheran Church,   
Richville, MN, presents the message: “Consider the 
Cost” based on Luke 14:25-35. This Is The Life: “The 
Fathering Kind.” 
 

Sept. 11:  Rev. Clark Jahnke, St. Andrew Lutheran 
Church, West Fargo, presents the message: “Behind 
Enemy Lines” based on Psalm 119:169-176. This Is 
The Life: “A Nice Girl Like You.” 
 

Sept. 18:  Rev. Sam Pitsch, Our Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, Moorhead, MN, presents the message: “Like 
Father, Like Son”. This Is The Life: “But Not For 
Lunch.” 
 

Sept. 25:  Rev. David Suelzle, Grace Lutheran 
Church, Fargo, presents the message: “Rich in Good 
Works?” based on 1 Timothy 6:17-19. This Is The 
Life: “Candidate for Father.” 

“Main Street Living North”  
TV Program News  

Beautiful Savior Celebrates 40 Years 
The ninth in a series on the history of BSLC 
 

1998 - the stained glass windows in the sanctuary  
were approved, designed and installed. 
 

2000 -  BSLC started the ”Stepping Forward in Faith” 
campaign to enable the purchase of more land to the 
north of the church. 
 

2004 - Grace Lutheran School began holding their   
pre-school classes at Beautiful Savior. 
 

2005 - BSLC took up a collection and raised $7,000 to 
give to the new mission church starting in SW Fargo 
(Cross Pointe). In 2007 financial support was pledged. 
 

2007 - The purchase of the District Office area and  
remodeling project was approved. The board room and 
three district office were changed to four classrooms, 
two district offices and the second pastor’s office. 

Operation Christmas Child  
Shoebox Information 
 

Save the Date for OCC Packing 
Party: 9:30 a.m. until done,      
Sunday, Nov. 20 
 

Did you buy shoes for back to 
school? Bring us your empty shoeboxes. Our 
goal is to pack 200 boxes again this year! 
 

Hygiene Items Needed For OCC: Items to  
focus on this month: Hygiene items and  
accessories: Every box needs a washcloth, bar 
of soap, toothbrush, a hair brush or comb, a cup 
or water bottle, and a bag (canvas bag, small 
backpack, cinch sac). Other great items are nail 
clippers, emery boards, dental floss, band aids, 
soap dish, bath poof, hair ties, handkerchief, 
sunglasses, compact mirror, or any other fun 
accessories. A list of gift ideas and Do Not  
Include list is available on the church website or 
on the donation box in the lobby.  
 

Want to Support Operation Christmas Child 
from home? Want to shop from home? We 
have an Amazon Wish List! Scan the 
QR code with your phone's camera 
to take you right there:  A variety of 
items in a wide range of prices are 
given as suggestions for your  
convenience. You do not need to buy 
these exact items or the whole quantity of  
something.  
 

Want to Support Operation Christmas Child 
Shipping? Want to make a shipping donation? 
Scan the QR code below with your 
phone's  camera to make a donation. 
Your donation will go directly to  
Samaritan's Purse to support OCC. 
Our Beautiful Savior Lutheran Fargo 
Team Page goal is $2,000, which will 
cover shipping for 200 boxes. 
 

Email Jennifer at: rnjkrause@yahoo.com with 
any questions.  

BSLC Seminary  
Student’s Address 
 

BSLC has “adopted” seminary student Andrew 
Frerichs. Feel free to pray for Andrew and send 
notes, cards and gifts to encourage him. Make 
sure to let him know you are from Beautiful     
Savior! His address is: Vicar Andrew Frerichs,   
c/o The Lutheran Church at Vestavia Hills, 201     
Montgomery Hwy., Vestavia Hills, AL 35216-1801. 



Crossfire Youth 
Praise Band 
 

Crossfire is for any student in 
third through twelfth grade who 
love to sing and/or play an    
instrument. Call Ramsey Dahl 
at 866-5403 with questions or 
come to the church at 6 p.m. 
Sunday, Sept. 11. We will do  
a Dairy Queen kick-off from  
6-7 p.m., and practice will follow 
from 7-8 p.m.  We will also 
practice from 7-8 p.m. on  
Sunday, Sept. 18 and Saturday, 
Sept. 24.   

         September Youth Events 

 

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  Join us for fun and fellowship! 
 

   Wednesday, Sept. 14 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
   Wednesday, Sept. 21 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
   Wednesday, Sept. 28 -  from 7:30-9 p.m. - LYF for grades 6-12 
    
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
Zone LYF Bonfire and Hayride -  6-8 p.m. Sunday, Oct. 16, at Trinity Lutheran Church, Sabin, MN.  The 
registration form is available on the church website or in the narthex. 
 

Thursday, Oct. 20, through Saturday, Oct. 22:  District Middle School Gathering - Join middle school 
students from across the state for the district middle school youth gathering at the Ramada in Bismarck. For 
more information, please see Pastor Brian. 
 

Love Abounds Family Convocation - Oct. 21 and 22 at Bethel Lutheran Church, Bismarck in conjunction 

with the middle school gathering. For more information see poster in narthex. 
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CrossTraining  
 

CrossTraining is for  
children in first through 
fifth grade. We will  
meet from 1-2:30 p.m.  
Sunday, Sept. 18.  
CrossTraining involves food 
(spiritual and physical), fun and  
fellowship. Contact Pastor Brian 
with any questions. 

Grace Lutheran School News 
 

Thank you to the many volunteers who helped get our school ready for 
students and teachers.  
 

We have three new staff members: Mrs. Sarah Altenburg – kindergarten 
teacher, Miss Stephanie Schock – pre-kindergarten teacher and  
Mrs. Shannon Bakken – pre-kindergarten aide. If you get a chance to 
meet any of these women, please give them a warm welcome. 
 

A Celebration of Grace Dinner and Auction will take place at 5:30 p.m.  
Friday, Nov. 11, at the Sanctuary Events Center. We will explore how GLS 
is rooted in Christ, how GLS students flourish and grow and the  
impact of our supporters past and present. Funds raised at the celebration 
will continue to purchase new curriculum needs for the school. 

College Students’  
Address 
 

Please leave your child’s new 
college address with the church 
office. This will allow us to keep 
in contact with them as well as 
to notify the campus ministry so they 
can make contact with your child. 



Contact Us: 

PHONE : (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:  office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:  www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours: 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also  
available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule:  
Sunday at 8:15 & 10:45 a.m. in-person & via YouTube 
Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. Sunday 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first, third and fifth  
Sundays of each month. Pastors are also available by  
appointment Monday - Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
 

Worship Services  available  at: 
www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
www.youtube.com 
www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 
Sermon podcasts on our website & iTunes app 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. Postage Paid 
Fargo, ND 

58102 

Permit No. 1068 
Ghost No. 80108 

Council Members    

Chairman: Denise Doeling     238-1321 

Vice-Chair: Mike Schlichtmann  552-0380  

Treasurer: Craig Hashbarger     541-0930 

Secretary: Deb Schimek        815-761-6510 

Properties: Scott Persoon    219-0399 

Education: Stacy Knudson          306-4302 

Stewardship: Claudia Schroeder   361-0570 

Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer     793-2220 

Board of Elders 
A-Bo  Brian Rieck            238-4726 

Br-D   Dale Olson                         238-1029 

E-G   Rich Beaver    371-9077 

H-K   Jim Willprecht    541-6056 

L-N   Mike Sellden    235-5828 

O-R   Adam Tykwinski    793-8170 

  S   Don Schroeder    361-1410 

T-Z      Chris Speelmon                 799-7804 
Elders are assigned families based on last name 

Other Volunteers 
LWML President:       Mary Seiffert 212-3712 

Choir Director:     Ramsey Dahl 866-5403 

RRLSA Board Representatives:       Randy Johnson 200-6523 

     Kim Ternes 205-7101 

Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson         239-9090 

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Associate Pastor 

Brian Shane 
701-293-1047 
314-532-0012 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 
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ENLIGHTEN is a 
monthly publication  of 
Beautiful Savior 
Lutheran Church. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

- LCMS CHURCH - 
175 YEARS 

http://www.youtube.com/

